MSUAASF State Meet and Confer
February 12, 2010

Meeting began at the Office of the Chancellor at 10:05 a.m.

Attending: Kari Seime, Jay Lee, Barb Oertel, Shazhad Ahmad, Marcia Anderson, Alicia Reed, Linda Meidl, Mike Hodapp, Jeremy Johnson, Rich Wheeler, Jim Anderson, John O’Brien, Jim McCormick, Bill Brady, Chris Dale, Melissa Fahning, Todd Harmening, Lori Lamb, Karen Kedrowski, Jodean Thronson, Carolyn Parnell, Jim Lee
Students First- John O’Brien                                                                                                                                                                 ASF President Ahmad thanked the Chancellor and John O’Brien for including ASF members in the six Students First committees and noted that we now have representation on all of these working groups.  Vice President Oertel stated that this is very helpful for us to know what is happening on these initiatives at the committee level, and the Chancellor thanked ASF leadership for our contribution to this important system initiative.
Board of Trustees Listening Sessions and Planning-Jim McCormick/Lori Lamb




        These listening sessions have been a part of the Board of Trustees updating the mission statement for the system.  This helps to insure that we have a strategic plan for the future and there have been regional meetings where representatives from the Board of Trustees ask questions of stakeholders as to the mission and direction of the system through the year 2014.  These three hour sessions give us the feedback we need to work on our strategic plan update. Lori Lamb noted that she will provide the three questions that the Board is asking at these meetings to ASF leaders.  ASF can provide feedback to the system as a part of this process.
Contract Printing and Web Site Posting of Contract Issues-Bill Brady/Chris Dale




           Bill Brady apologized about having it take 6 months to print the ASF 2009-11 CBA.  He noted that we will not have that happen in the future, and will take steps to correct this problem.  The ASF contract is posted on the MnSCU website at: http://www.hr.mnscu.edu/contract_plans/documents/MSUAASF_Contract_09-.pdf

Legislative Update-Melissa Fahning









          We will meet with ASF’s Legislative committee after this meeting. The Bonding bill is going to conference committee by next Monday and it should go quickly to the Governor, which will likely to be vetoed in entirety and will start the process all over again.  Technical education is an issue at the committee level in the legislature.  We will be looking at significant budget deficits during FY 11 and 12, in addition to the current budget deficit.  We will all need work together to keep as much of our share of the budget intact.  Contract ratification has been sent to the legislature and is in process of being reviewed and approved.
Monthly MSUAASF Member List from System-Bill Brady/Chris Dale                                                                               President Ahmad noted that we are not receiving a monthly member list from the OOC and would like to know that we should receive this information.  Rich Wheeler noted that we use to get a list prior to merger and that this information should be available.  This information is very useful for us to keep track of changes in our members on a monthly basis.  Bill Brady noted that there was a change when we switched to the electronic membership list and that the OOC will work with the Teamsters and ASF so that we can have full access to pull this data.   Kari Seime said that Teamsters staff will contact OOC staff to get this access.  Jim Lee from the OOC said that it could be a software issue and we will work out the issues with you to get this solved for you to have access to the report.
Cell Phone Policy-Lori Lamb                                                                                                                                                                   Lori wanted to make sure that ASF had a chance to comment on the new cell phone use policy.  Rich Wheeler noted that it was last summer that we saw this so we would appreciate seeing the policy as it stands now and Lori Lamb will send us this policy for us to be sure to review.  Lori wanted us to know that the policy is suppose to be no personal use of work cell phones (except in emergencies) because of the tax consequences with the IRS.  If an ASF member has specific work related usage that can be documented with a personal phone these can be reimbursed.
Proposed Amendment to Policy 3.29, College and University Transcripts-John O’Brien



         The OOC is proposing to the Board of Trustees that we change the language of what is considered an official transcript.  The new policy will identify eTranscripts as official transcripts.  This will put into policy the use of eTranscripts in the admissions process.  This should be approved by the Board of Trustees this spring.
Proposed Amendment to Policy 3.24, System and Institutional Missions and Associated System Procedure-Todd Harmening                                                                                                                                                                                              Todd passed out the proposed amendment to system policy procedure for 3.24 which the Board would like to review in March.  One is for the change in St. Cloud Technical College mission to a community college, the second is related to changes in minor revisions that do not warrant Board of Trustees review and we are requesting that the Chancellor’s Office can approve minor changes to individual campus mission statements.

Future Workforce Planning Discussions-Lori Lamb                                                                                                                               Lori Lamb wanted to know if ASF wanted to be involved in future planning with administration to start envisioning the system’s work force going into the ever-changing future.  Lori stated that the OOC wants ASF input in this discussion to make sure that we remain a strong system, and we want ASF to be engaged with us in this soon to begin process.  The Chancellor is confident in this process and believes that we are going to be stronger as a system even during these difficult times.  President Ahmad noted that we would very much want to be a part of these discussions and look forward to giving our important input.   
Budget Update-Karen Kedrowski                                                                                                                                                        Karen noted that the system will be taking budget cuts this legislative session, realistically speaking.  We are dealing with the 50 million dollar unallotment from the Governor and looking at another 10 million to a total of 60 million which will take us back to 2006 levels of funding.  This would put us at around 610 million funding with a 5 % tuition cap.  We are taking a multi-year budget planning approach for FY 12 and FY 13.  These two budget years may see a 100 million dollar reduction for the system which would be an 8 to 10 percent reduction from FY 10 and FY 11.  The  FY 11 budget will be approved in late spring.


Meeting Adjourned at 11:22 a.m.

Please Note
Tuesday March 23 at 2:00 p.m. Meet and Confer Planning Meeting for our April 9 Meet and Confer-Rich will get us the number for us to call.
